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District 28 Spring Conference – Saturday, May 2, 2015
The Westin Southfield - Southfield, MI


Call to Order
Meeting called to order at 1:30pm by Harold Vroman.

Welcome
District Mission Statement read.
District Governor Jeff Kirsch welcomed the group.

Adoption of the Agenda
District Governor Jeff Kirsch inquired if there were any changes to the agenda.  
Changes:
Call to Order by Harold Vroman

The agenda was adopted with correction 

Approval of Minutes
District Governor Jeff Kirsch inquired if there were any corrections to the District 28 Fall Conference – November 8, 2014 Minutes.

Minutes were approved as corrected.

Credentials Committee Report
John Salalila, Club 1263594, reported that there are 122 active clubs in the district.  We need 1/3 of clubs for quorum.  We have 58 clubs with voting voice.  Quorum satisfied.

Report of the Realignment Committee
Jason Schumacher, Immediate Past District Governor, thanked his committee.  Jason recognized Vera Johnson for historical and strategic advice.  Jason presented the report of the realignment committee.  

Discussion:
Marilyn Albee, Club 8637, stated that Laff Out Loud will be the only club competing in that area because the others are corporate clubs.

MOTION:	Harold Vroman, Club 726, moved to accept the proposed alignment as presented.  
		Motion Seconded and carried by Bonnie Hilberer, Club 78836.

Report of the Nominating Committee
Jason Schumacher, Immediate Past District Governor, recognized his committee.  Jason presented the report of the nominating committee.



Election of District Officers
District Governor Jeff Kirsch read election rules.

MOTION:	Bonnie Hilberer, Club 78836, moved that we cast one vote for Ray Metz for District Director for 2015-2016.
	Motion seconded and carried.

MOTION:	James Brown, Club 1405, moved that we cast one vote for LaShon Bowers for Program Quality Director for 2015-2016.
	Motion seconded and carried.

MOTION:	Sheryl Kubiak, Club 788368, moved that we cast one vote for Collyer Smith for Club Growth Director for 2015-2016.
	Motion seconded and carried.

MOTION:	Lynn Fitzsimmons, Club 1263594, moved that we approve the appointments of all Division Directors for 2015-2016.
	Motion seconded and carried.

Report of the Audit Committee
Gayle Lawson stated that audit is done twice a year.  Her report is from July thru December.  She recognized her committee.  The committee found that the books are in good order.

 MOTION:	Brian Laskey, Club 8085, moved that we accept Audit Report as presented.
		Motion seconded and carried.

Treasurer’s Report
District Treasurer Vera Johnson presented the Treasurer’s Report.  
· We had to prepay some conference expenses.  
· Shirley’s campaign for banners and lecterns is classified as Marketing Expense
· Promo materials include Communication and PR.  The District Newsletter which is once/month is classified here
· Expense for travel was high in past year due to location of Conferences
· We were 5% over budget (membership) of what Headquarters had forecasted for us
· District Reserve has a healthy balance

Report will be filed for audit

Reports by the Executive Leadership Team

District Governor Report – Jeff Kirsch
· District 28 is in a good position (to be distinguished) compared to previous years
· We need all clubs to make payments by June 30, 2015
· We are currently under in the number of Distinguished Clubs, DCP Points, and Member Payments
· There is a group of Division Governors that are trying to charter new clubs
	Lieutenant Governor of Education and Training Report – Ray Metz
· We have had record attendances at the TLIs, 2 Great Conferences, and great workshops
· Lance Miller will do a workshop on June 20, 2015
· A Speech-a-Thon is being organized
· Upcoming TLIs – 
· June 13 – Toledo
· June 20 – Dearborn
· July 9 – Canada

Discussion:  Tom Scherf, Club 1402, stated that he needs help with the bookstore.  Let Ray Metz know if you can assist with the bookstore at any of the upcoming TLIs.

Lieutenant Governor of Marketing Report – Shirley Thomas
· We need 308 memberships to be distinguished
· Thank you to all the individuals who assisted with marketing and membership

New Business
Brian Laskey, Club 8085, presented a proposal to upgrade Area and Division contest trophies.

Discussion:  Karen Holland, Club 8637, provided some background on trophy purchased from Toastmasters International vs. purchasing from an outside vendor.

MOTION:	Marilyn Albee, Club 8637, moved that we refer this issue to the upcoming trio because it is a budgetary item.
		Motion seconded and carried.

Adjournment
Meeting adjourned at 2:48 pm.

Elaine Harris, District Secretary

APPROVED and CORRECTED:   November 7, 2015
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